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Our Core Principles 

§ Teaching is a craft and teachers are professionals

§ We encourage the pursuit of excellence in the craft of
teaching; students benefit from excellent teachers

§ Every adult in a school is an educator

§ We spend money on people, programs, and ideas

§ We enhance district spending but should never be a
substitute for it

§ We focus on long-term, not short-term, goals of education

§ We are not political

In This Report: 

• We Fund Professional Development
• We Honor and Celebrate Teachers

• We Engage the School Community

• Our Governance
• Our Spending

• Our Donors – Thank you!
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Message from Our Leadership 

 

 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

We are pleased to share our 2019 Annual Report, covering activities from July 
1, 2018 to June 30, 2019. 

What an exceptional year we had! The Brookline Education Foundation 
awarded a total of 40 Idea Lab, Teacher, and Collaborative Grants impacting 
more than 100 educators. We were thrilled that every school, including 
Brookline Early Education Program (BEEP), received Idea Lab grants again 
this year, highlighting the creativity and imagination of Brookline educators. 

We also awarded Systemwide Grants with districtwide impact, including a 
training for Educational Team Facilitators to improve parent meetings about 
student Individualized Education Plans (IEPs). This grant, funded by a 
generous gift from Denise Jefferson Casper and Marc N. Casper, has benefited 
every school in the District. 

We held several community events throughout the year, including our 4th 
Margaret Metzger Fellowship evening, our Trivia Bee at the beautifully 
renovated Coolidge Corner School cafeteria, and Celebrating Teachers, where 
we honored Speech and Language pathologist Laura Vish from Runkle School, 
and Performing Arts teacher Mark VanDerzee from Brookline High School.  

Last school year also saw the retirement of Vicki Milstein, beloved BEEP 
Principal and extraordinary BEF partner. A leader in her field, Vicki 
championed professional development for educators in the Public Schools of 
Brookline and beyond, and will be greatly missed. 

Please take a look through this Annual Report—and check out our new 
website—to learn more about some of the amazing things Brookline educators 
are doing, thanks to your support. 

Emily Dolbear, President 
Elizabeth Ascoli, Executive Director 
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We Fund Professional Development 

 

 

 

 

 

TEACHER GRANTS    AWARDS UP TO $2,500

Matt Picard (Baker) 
Makerspace Training 

Meredith Ritter (Baker/Lawrence) 
Art New England: Color Studio 

Daniel Lipton (Coolidge Corner School) 
Mindfulness in the Classroom 

CHARLIE BAKER LEGACY AWARD: 
Shephali Chokshi and 
Victoria Cavanaugh (Coolidge Corner School) 
Mathematicians Around the World: Exploring the 
Stories Behind the Solutions 

Brianna O’Connell and 
Emily Redburn (Heath) 
Finland Education Conference 

Richard Gorman (Brookline High School) 
Canadian Colleges Tour 

Liz Cook (Lincoln) 
Visualizing and Verbalizing Workshop 

Elizabeth Brennan (Brookline High School) 
Art New England: Mixed Media Monoprinting with 
Susan Rostow 

Kaitlin Robinson (Lawrence)  
Northeast Conference of the Teaching of Foreign 
Languages 

Chris Smith (Pierce) 
Beyond the South to the Land of Smiles and a Million 
Elephants 

Michelle Gokarakonda (Pierce)  
Lindamood-Bell on Cloud Nine Math Professional 
Development Training 

Laura London (Pierce) 
Landmark School Training: Teaching Students with 
Language Based Learning Disabilities & Developing 
Cardinality in Math 

Each year, the BEF awards grants to Brookline teachers, staff and administrators from 
preschool through grade 12. These grants help educators to deepen their learning and 
improve their work in the classroom. We fund four types of grants: Teacher, 
Collaborative, Idea Lab and Systemwide. Grants allow educators to develop leadership 
and other professional skills, to test innovative educational ideas, or to pursue a passion 
to share with their students.  
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Dominique Herard (Pierce) 
Exploring Language Education: Global and Local 
Perspectives Conference in Stockholm, Sweden 

 
Bridget Baird-Francescone and 
Kimberly Munroe (Runkle)  
Universal Design for Learning Training through Online 
Course 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ADAM RUSSELL GELFAND FELLOWSHIP:  
Mayra Hernandez and 
Kenny Kozol (Brookline High School) 
The African Essence in Cuban Music and Dance 
 
Evan Mousseau (Brookline High School) 
An Odyssey to Ancient Greece 
 
Skye Shirley (Brookline High School) 
The Society of Classical Studies Annual Conference 
 
Ryan Keser and Greg Porter (Lawrence) 
Disruptive Equity Education Project 
 
 

 

  

“My grant was both renewing and affirming. I was 
renewed by the chance to experience a different 
culture and professionally connect with educators 
from around the world. I was affirmed in my own 
personal and professional learning by having 
space and time to share my work with other 
educators and having them respond positively to 
that work.”   

 ~ Dominique Herard, Pierce School 

By the Numbers 

• 23 educators received Teacher 
Grants 
 

• 60 educators participated in 
Collaborative Grants 
 

• 7 Systemwide Grants supported 
educators and administrators 
throughout the district 
 

• Every Brookline School 
was impacted by BEF 
grants. 
 

For more information on all our grants, 
please visit our website. 

BEF Grant committees selected 47 grants 
to fund in 2019 affecting every school. 

 

www.brooklineeducation.org
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COLLABORATIVE GRANTS    AWARDS UP TO $20,000   

Diverse Learners, Diverse Libraries: American 
Library Association Annual Conference  
Kathleen Moriarty (Librarian, Lawrence), Bridget 
Knightly (Librarian, BHS), Shelley Mains (Librarian, 
BHS), Anne Reid (Librarian, Driscoll) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fostering Spanish Language Comprehension and 
Literacy with Puppets: Puppet Showplace 
Workshop 
Kaitlin Robinson (Lawrence), Brigitte Valerio (Pierce), 
Leslie Prime (Pierce), Roxana Sandoval (Heath), Cara 
Whiting (Lincoln/Pierce) Ana Elkhessassi (CCS), 
Esperanza Villalonga (Baker) 

Mathematical Mindset School Initiative 
Jodie Waldesbuhl (English Language Learner, 
Lincoln), Hilory Paster (Math Specialist, Lincoln), Malia 
Scott (Specialist, Lincoln), Kathleen Hubbard (Math 
Coordinator, K-9) 

 
 

SEED (Seeking Educational Equity and Diversity) 
New Leaders Training, K-8 
Julie Boss (Math Specialist, District), Hilory Paster 
(Math Specialist, Lincoln) 

Teachers College Reading and Writing Project 
Coaching Institute, Year 2  
Sarah Maxwell (Literacy Coach, Lincoln) Terese 
Clarke (Lincoln), Jill Demsey (Lawrence), Kristin Gray 
(District), Rachel Hayashi (Heath/Runkle), Shoshana 
Jacobs (Runkle), Lynni Nordheim (CCS), Caitlin Paget 
(CCS)  
Pierce Equity Action Team (PEAT) and Leadership 
Training 
Dominique Herard (1st Grade), Alison Hansel (Math 
Specialist), Laura Lechner (Literacy Specialist), Kim 
Barnum (3rd Grade), Jamie Yadoff (7th Grade English 
Language Arts), Kat Gramigna (3rd Grade), Anne 
Sheridan (Music), Mary Damore (Nurse), Tara 
Anyaosah (Nurse), Dawn Galolo (8th Grade Math), 
Emily Thomas (7th Grade Social Studies), Laura West 
(Kindergarten) 
American Speech-Language-Hearing Association 
(ASHA) 2018 National Conference  
Erica Landry (Runkle), Lauren Tavares (Runkle), 
Susan Flegenheimer (Lawrence), Jill Arnold (Pierce), 
Erica Melmed (Baker), Julie Dananberg (Pierce), Lisa 
Anne Guerra (Heath), Alison Pomper (CCS), Carolyn 
Ketterer (Lincoln), Andrea Schuettler (BEEP Lynch), 
Holly Polgreen (BEEP Lynch/Putterham), Kathy Righi 
(Lynch), Jillian Raffle (BEEP Beacon/Runkle), Russell 
Morin (Lawrence), Erica Mahoney (CCS), Cassie 
Rubinstein (BHS), Alissa Parker 
(Runkle/Lincoln/BHS), Jackie Rossey (Driscoll), Nicole 
Poirier (Lawrence/ Runkle/Lincoln/BHS/BEEP), 
Rebecca Lember (BEEP Putterham), Jackie Hung 
(Baker), Laura Kessel (District), Emily Frank (District) 
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SYSTEMWIDE GRANTS

Designed to support growth and innovation in the Brookline school system as a whole, these 
grants are developed in collaboration with the Superintendent of Schools and the Office of 
Teaching and Learning.  

• Math Content Support for Kindergarten through Grade 5

• Restorative Justice Pilot at Brookline High School

• Educational Team Facilitators Training for IEP Meetings

• Leadership Team Retreats

• New and Interim Principal/Administrator Mentoring Program

• Making Informed and Intentional Instructional Decisions, Year 2

• Senior Leadership Professional Development Grant
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IDEA LAB GRANTS

Nina Bishop (District Performing Arts/Strings) 
Worked toward equity for orchestra students by 
providing private lessons, 6-8th Grade, who otherwise 
lack access. 

Jillian Coggeshall (Lawrence, 2nd Grade) 
Created STEM kits for all 2nd grade classrooms, and 
another kit for morning breakfast students. 

Benjamin Conlon (Pierce, 4th Grade) 
Guided 4th graders to design and build a Rube 
Goldberg machine that corrects papers. 

Leslie Fagen (Lawrence/Pierce, K-8, ECS)  
Purchased Spheros robots to teach coding and 
collaboration to 6th graders at Lawrence & Pierce. 

Jo-Ann Faulk (BEEP, Pre-K, Preschool & RISE) 
Brought Puddlestomers nature program to BEEP's 
Beacon site. 

John Ferguson (All K-8, Instrumental Music) 
Commissioned a Brookline school alumnus to 
compose a musical piece for current Orchestra 
students to play. 

Emily Filippone (BEEP at Lynch, Pre-K) 
Funded a trip to the MFA for her Lynch BEEP students 
and developed artist unit. 

David Fleming (Heath, 6/7 Grade, Social Studies) 
Purchased equipment to have students produce short 
podcasts in Social Studies and enter work in NYT 
Student Podcast Challenge. 

Joseph Iadarola (Driscoll, K-8 Grade, Physical 
Education) 
Purchased “smart” basketballs and soccer balls to 
engage students and measure results via an 
application on a smartphone. 

Linda Kelly (BHS, Psychologist) 
Created executive function tool boxes for the 
Pathways students at BHS. 

Melissa Lyons (BEEP at Driscoll, PreK) 
Engaged a Drumlin Farm Naturalist to present their 
Hatch the Chicks program. 

Sue Peligian (Baker, K-8 ECS Support Specialist) 
Purchased a 3-D printer for collaborative use at Baker. 

Lauren Tavares (Runkle, Speech and 
Language/Guidance) 
Provided sensory boxes to all 4th Grade classrooms to 
normalize the special education experience. 

Kyle Tompkins (Driscoll/CCS ECS Support 
Specialist, K-8 Grade) 
Created STEAM project kits for grades 1-4 and 
ultimately created a library for teachers to check out 
kits. 

Meghan Walsh (Runkle, 1-3 Special Education) 
Utilized STEM educational tools with the RISE 
(Reaching for Independence in Structured Education) 
students. 

The idea completed: Rube Goldberg Machine 
built by Pierce 4th graders with teacher Ben 
Conlon. 



Annual Report 2019 

 

 

 

 

FEEDBACK FROM TEACHERS: 

Early Education 
Funds 

Thanks to the generosity of our donors, the BEF was able 
to support all Brookline Early Education Program 
classrooms with two special funds. 

The BEEP Opportunity Fund supported weekly music 
and dance program in all BEEP classrooms, as well as 
field trips to area museums and other local destinations. 

The Vicki C. Milstein Early Education Fund supports 
preschool and kindergarten teachers through the BEF’s 
Teacher, Collaborative and Idea La Grant programs. 

“I was thrilled with this workshop and so grateful to the BEF for 
making this possible. This workshop made a difference for me 
as a teacher and I can see the results in students, especially 
those who have continued to be a puzzle for many years. I am 
so grateful to work in Brookline and have these amazing 
opportunities through the BEF to explore professional 
development in ways that are creative, spark curiosity, and 
provide inspiring and supremely useful ways of teaching.” 

~  Liz Cook, Lincoln School, on Visualizing and Verbalizing 
Workshop 

“This was a transformational 
learning experience for both of 
us. We are extremely grateful to 
the BEF for their consideration 
and funding. This type of 
professional development is 
critical to grow our 
understanding of these critical 
components of the educational 
system as well as approaches to 
bringing about real and 
substantive change.” 

~ Ryan Keser and Greg Porter, 
Lawrence School on DEEP 
(Disruptive Equity Education 
Project). 

“I use the training that I received, in some form or another, literally 
every day. I believe that my students have greatly benefited from the 
strategies I took away from the course.” 

~   Laura London, Pierce School, on Landmark School Outreach 
Training 

BEEP class visits the Museum of Fine Arts thanks to 
an Idea Lab grant. 
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We Honor and Celebrate Teachers 

In 2014, the BEF established a fellowship program to honor Margaret Metzger, who 
taught English at BHS for more than 40 years, influencing thousands of students and 
educators through her teaching, writing and mentoring.  

Since 2014, this program has been a highlight of the BEF program calendar. Past Fellows 
say it is often a highlight of their teaching careers as well. Each year, six selected Fellows 
meet for a week during the summer with Coach John Andrews, BHS English Department 
Chair, to work on personal essays about teaching. The essays were presented to the 
public at a special event in the Fall.  

Sophie Gorlin (BHS, English), Cathy Fischer-Mueller (CCS, Social 
Studies), Isabella Delatorre (CCS, Spanish), Shelley Mains (BHS, 
Librarian), Melissa London (Pierce, Science), Chari Dalsheim (Heath 
School, 2nd Grade), and John Andrews, Coach. 

Margaret 
Metzger 

Fellowship 

You can watch the 
Margaret Metzger 

Presentations and Caverly 
speeches on our YouTube 

channel.  

“For the last 15 years, some of the most 
important professional development I've 
experienced was made possible by the BEF. 
The BEF nourishes teachers.”    

~ John Andrews, BHS English Department 
Chair 

The BEF Recognizes Educators 

• Ernest R. Caverly Award

• Robert I. Sperber Award for
Administrative Leadership

• Charlie Baker Legacy Award

• Adam Russell Gelfand Fellowship

• Catalyst Innovation Award

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCvz9gfg16MfYurAAYQBqe6A
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Ernest R. Caverly Award for Excellence in Teaching were presented to Laura Vish, 
Runkle Speech and Language pathologist and Mark VanDerzee, BHS Performing Arts. 
They were honored at Celebrating Teachers in May.  Each gave a thoughtful, inspiring 
speech about their unique path to careers in education. With over 200 people in 
attendance, we were also pleased to recognize all BEF grant and award recipients at this 
special event. 

Adam Russell Gelfand 
Fellowship recipients Kenny 
Kozol, K-12 Performing Arts 
Curriculum Coordinator, and 
Mayra Hernandez, BHS 
dance teacher, for their 
“African Essence in Cuban 
Music” Teacher Grant. 

The Charlie Baker Legacy 
Award recipients were Shephali 
Chokshi, Math Coach, and 
Victoria Cavanaugh, 7th Grade 
Math, at the Coolidge Corner 
School, for their 
“Mathematicians Around the 
World” Teacher Grant. 

The Idea Lab Catalyst 
Innovation Award went to 
Jillian Starr-Coggeshall at 
Lawrence School for STEM 
kits for 2nd grade and 
breakfast students. 

Ernest R. 
Caverly Awards 

2019 
Mark VanDerzee

Laura Vish 
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We Engage the School Community 

5th Grade 
Spelling Bee 

 

Fifth graders from around 
Brookline came together for 
the 22nd Spelling Bee in March. 

Free and open to all 5th graders 
in Brookline Public Schools, 
the Bee is a treasured 
community tradition. 
Generous support from David 
and Cydney Martel, as well as 
Dr. Sally Roth, Dr. Meredith 
Saillant, Dr. Shari Lisann, and 
Dr. John Ficarelli help make 
this event possible. 

Lieutenant Jennifer Paster, Officer Katie McCabe, and Deputy 
Superintendent Nicole Gittens served as Judges for the event. The 
winner was Owen Bergstein from Pierce (center), with runners-up Lilah 
Friedland from Pierce and Lara Grossman from Lincoln. 
Congratulations to all our 5th Grade spellers! 

You can watch the 
performance of “Let Us Rise as 
A People” performed at the all-
town Choral Concert 
supported by the town-wide 
String Orchestra.  

Click the image below: 

The Gift of Music 

In 2018, the BEF gave a “Gift of Music” to the 
Performing Arts Department as part of its 35th 
Anniversary gift to the District. Under the leadership of 
Kenny Kozol, K-12 Curriculum Coordinator, Brookline 
students worked with internationally renowned 
composer, conductor, and Brookline resident Jim 
Papoulis. 

In the program’s second year, Papoulis ran student 
workshops to create a song for each K-5 elementary 
General Music class. These songs will become part of 
Brookline’s K-5 Performing Arts repertoire and 
curriculum. 

This year’s winning word was:   supercilious 

https://youtu.be/x_pMM5w6wXA
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Team Brookline 
 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to a generous gift from Denise Jefferson Casper 
and Marc N. Casper, the Brookline Education 
Foundation has been able to fund grants for K-8 Special 
Education teachers to receive professional development 

in their fields. While most of the grants are taking place in 2019-2020, the BEF funded one 
Systemwide Grant for the 2018-2019 school year. This grant brought specialist Ellen Waldorf to train 
all Educational Team Facilitators at every school to help improve Individualized Education Plan (IEP) 
meetings with parents. We are so grateful to have had the opportunity to expand our collaboration 
with Special Education teachers and look forward to an ongoing partnership in support of Brookline’s 
Special Education students. 

  

Thanks to our amazing Team Brookline runners, Chima Ikonne, Nathaniel Garcia, Kelly Quaye, Chris 
Weeks and Jeremy Paquin (L to R), raised over $40,000 for the programs of the BEF! We so appreciate your 
dedication and hard work. Thank you Chima, Nate, Kelly, Chris and Jeremy! 

SPOTLIGHT ON: 

Special Education Grants 

Feedback from participants: “It was a great professional development opportunity to work together on our 
facilitation skills. Thank you!”  “Ellen was a terrific presenter. I appreciated how she pushed us out of our 
comfort zone and got us to think more deeply about engaging in those meetings, not just checking items off 
the agenda.” 

 



  Annual Report 2019 

 

Our Governance 
 

Board of Directors 2019

Emily Dolbear, President 
Jennifer Rothstein, Secretary 
Belinda Hsu, Treasurer 
Greg Lawrence, Vice President, Fundraising 
Katie Bacon, Vice President, Programs and Grants 
Catherine Burke, Vice President, Communications 
Mneesha Nahata, At Large 

Mark Barnett 
Shauna Betof 
Sejal Chander 
Abigail Cox 
Alicia D'Aloia 
Amy Deutsch 
Brooke Fine 
Rachel Goldman 
Sarah Johnson 
Shalini Kasida 
Naomi Mann 
Dominic Nicholas 
Marisa Nucci 
Caroline Pierce 
Tamar Pinto 
Devon Powell 
Katie Sawatzky 
Cathleen Schoen 
Shal Shahani 
Kristan Singleton 
Karen Stern 
Kate Thibault 
Lisa Ting 
Karyn Wang 
Kate Weeks 
Diane Pokorny Wilson 
 
Barbara Scotto, School Committee Liaison 

Staff 

Elizabeth Ascoli, Executive Director 
Brenda Sullivan, Associate Director 
Linda Okun, Office Administrator, Volunteer 

Our Mission 

The Brookline Education Foundation (BEF) 
is a nonprofit organization dedicated to 
preserving Brookline’s commitment to 
excellence in public education. 

The BEF raises private funds to support 
innovative teaching, administrative 
leadership, professional development, and 
community participation in our schools. 

Thank you for your service! 
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Board of Overseers 

Kathleen Ames 
Elias Audy 
Elizabeth Boen 
Dana Brigham 
Deborah Brooks, Founder 
Linda Carlisle 
Marc Foster 
Nancy Gardiner 
Cindy Beck Goldstein 
Steven Herscovici 
John Hodgman, Founder 
Chobee Hoy 

Richard Kazis 
David J. Knight 
Skye Morrison Kramer 
Dana Lazowski 
Kate Leness 
Judy Levenson 
Ken Maloney 
Jennifer Morrison 
Steven Morrissey 
Nancy Mukundan 
Alyssa Na’im 
Mary Lynn Pergantis 

David Pollak 
Kate Poverman 
Ian Roffman 
Susan Rothstein 
Kay Schlozman 
Kathleen Sheehy 
Kate Silbaugh 
Sam Solomon 
Margaret Talmers 
Deanne Urmy

Our Spending Fiscal Year 2019* 

 

GRANT PROGRAM 
EXPENSES

13%

GRANTS AND 
AWARDS

directly to educators
55%

GEN. 
ADMINISTRATION

EXPENSES
13%

FUNDRAISING 
EXPENSES

19%

Over $280,000 
was spent on 
programs and 
awards directly 
benefiting the 
educators and 
administrators of 
Brookline.

* From 2019 audited financial statements
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors! 
 

In this fiscal year, the BEF raised over $585,000 in charitable contributions from individuals, 
businesses and foundations. We are grateful for every dollar and in-kind donation, which shows your 
appreciation for Brookline teachers, and directly impacts students and learning in Brookline Public 
Schools, pre-K through grade 12. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Green Apple Society 

Founded in 2005, the Green 

Apple Society is a diverse group 

of donors who make annual 

gifts of $1,000 or more to the 

Brookline Education 

Foundation. Their extraordinary 

generosity strengthens the BEF’s 

ability to support outstanding 

teaching, innovative curriculum, 

administrative leadership, and 

major educational initiatives, 

which enhance the learning 

experience of Brookline students. 

$25,000 and above 
Anonymous 
Denise Jefferson Casper 
Marc N. Casper 

$10,000 - $24,999 
Anonymous 
Max and Lorayne Cooper Foundation 
Marilyn and Wyndsor DePetro on behalf of the  
 Emily Hall Tremaine Foundation, Inc. 
Kochi Family Foundation 
Andrew and Susie Tapley 

$5,000 - $9,999 
Mary W. Harriman Foundation 
Kimberly and Jeffrey Kushner 
Wayne and Linda Saker 
Stephen and Elaine Ullian 
 
 
 
 
 

$2,500 - $4,999 
Advantage Testing of Boston 
Brookline Bank 
Coldwell Banker Residential Brokerage 
Emily Dolbear and Paul Willen 
Jon Cohen and Nancy Donahoe 
Xianhua Piao and Yong Dong 
Mark Gale and Wendy Zazik 
Nathaniel Garcia 
 
 

Greenberg Traurig LLP 
Kevin and Christina Knopp 
Kate and Tony Leness 
Nutter McClennen & Fish LLP 
David Pollak and Emelia Benjamin M.D. 
Bradford and Zoe Stoesser 
Chris and Kate Weeks 
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors! 
 

 $1,000 - $2,499

David and Jill Altshuler 
Philip Dean Anderson and Sophie Broderick 
Anonymous 
Katharine Bacon and Mark Pener 
Oliver and Christiana Bardon 
Mark Barnett and Katherine Gergen- Barnett 
Jonathan Baron 
Deborah and David Brooks 
Catherine and Matt Burke 
Michael and Krista Busnach 
Justin Campbell and Lucy Chie 
Joseph Biederman and Helen Charlupski 
De Chen 
Chestnut Hill Realty Corp. 
Chad and Abigail Cox 
David and Kristina Daglio 
Eran and Yukiko Egozy 
Jacob and Hilary Elkins 
John and Stephanie Fan 
Sydney Asbury and Michael Farrell 
Andrew and Iris Foley 
Leita Garcia 
John and Karen Goldie 
Rachel and Glen Goldman 
Paul and Amanda Gordon 
Fran Grodstein 
Belinda Hsu and David Weisner 
J.P. Licks 
Edward and Elizabeth Jacobs 
Kunal Jajoo and Marguerite Brackley 
Sarah Johnson 
Seth and Rachel Kalvert 
Kaplan Construction 
Tim and Shalini Kasida 
The Koch Ellis Fund 
Hyejin Kwak 
Kevin Lang and Shulamit Kahn 
Rob and Margaret Lawrence 
Marc Lenburg and Julia Charles 
Andreas Liu and Rachel Wilson 
Ron Lyberger 
Julie Leitman and Charlton MacVeagh III 
Coleman and Alice Mark 
David and Cydney Martel 
Nathaniel and Erin Meyer 
Vicki C. Milstein 
DJ and Amy Morse 
Matthew and Michelle Mund 

Branch Moody and Marisa Nucci 
Bryan and Jean Olson 
Betty Paquin 
Marc and Sarah Pasciucco 
Josh and Caroline Pierce 
Alan Penzias and Louise King 
Peter and Donna Pertel 
Michael and Devon Powell 
Gregg and Polly Ribatt 
Ian and Jennifer Roffman 
Rod Rosales and Nancy Lee-Rosales 
Carlo Rotella and Christina Klein 
Robert and Sally Roth 
Jennifer and Nicholas Rothstein 
Susan and Joseph Rothstein 
Josh and Tara Rubenstein 
Matt and Katie Sawatzky 
Sheel and Aditi Saxena 
Kay and Stanley Schlozman 
Rob and Cathleen Schoen 
Brian and Lisa Sheehan 
St. Anne's Credit Union 
Karen Queen Stern & Benjamin Stern 
Brenda Sullivan and Jeremy Kindall 
Margaret Talmers and Tom Gallitano 
Kate and Jeff Thibault 
Elizabeth Ting and Henry Chen 
Michael Toffel and Erin Deemer 
John W. Treece and Marci Eisenstein 
Karyn Wang and Perry Stoll 
Wellness in Motion 
Peter and Kendra Wilde 
Ann Starnbach Wise & Adam Wise 
James and Melissa Wright 
Marc and Sarah Zimman 
Robert and Molly Zuker 
  

“I’ve experienced such growth as an educator, largely 
through BEF funded work like the Margaret Metzger 
fellowship and my study of and travel through Greece 
earlier this year. I am lucky to teach in a community that 
values and supports its educators.”     

 ~ Evan Mousseau, BHS English 
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors! 

$500 - $999 

Tony and Deborah Abner 
Rebecca Adler 
Maurice Ahearn 
Anonymous 
Evan Appelbaum and Dana Greene 
Peter and Lucy Ascoli 
Brett Erickson and Elizabeth Ascoli 
Atlantic Heating and Air Conditioning 
Kimberly Bertrand 
Ari and Shauna Betof 
Paul Biro 
Boda Borg 
Boston Body Pilates 
Margaret Bourdeaux 
Charles and Kathryn Brown 
Kate Poverman and Raphael Bueno 
Jessie C. Caruso Landscaping, LLC 
Andres Centellas 
John & Golda Cohen Trust 
Dean and Leslie Cohen 
Pieter Cohen and Lauren Budding 
Dan and Amy Deutsch 
Thomas Downes and Ann Velenchik 
Eastern Bank 
Staffan and Sarah Ericsson 
Carlos Estrada and Bita Tabesh 
Zartosht Farahmand 
David and Vinita Ferrera 
Josh and Brooke Fine 
David Fine  
Florian Martial Arts Center, Inc. 
Brett and Ouida Foster 
John Freese and Wendy Wolf 
Daniel and Emily Friedman 
David Friedman and Deborah Wexler 
Robin and Jonathan Gilula 
Goldfish Swim School 
Cindy and Roger Goldstein 
Goldstein & Herndon, LLP 
Nir Hacohen and Cathy Wu 
Craig and Sylvia Hammond 
Steve Herscovici and Tracy Bare 
John F. Hodgman and Adele Pike 
Alexander P. Jaques and Jessica Shattuck 

Marc and Sharon Jones 
Jeff Karp and Jessica Simonetti 
Dru Krishnan and Dascha Weir 
Alan and Judith Leichtner 
John Liang and Phoebe Hyde 
Lockwood Construction 
Kenneth Mandl and Beth Teitell 
Michael and Mary McConnell 
Christian McMahon and Susan Fahmy 
Dennis and Michele Mendoza 
Bonnie Campbell and Tell Metzger 
Ms. Judy Meyers and Dr. Mark Pasternack 
Moss Hill Builders LLC 
Alan Mullen and Marian Harris 
Mneesha and Nitish Nahata 
Matthew and Keesha Nock 
Lauren Carroll and Bobby O'Connor 
Jeremy Paquin 
Steve and Kate Patterson 
Michael Pekowsky and Lisa Glazer 
Joseph Piche 
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Pogorelec 
Scott Popkowski and Joseph Smith 
David and Jamie Redgrave 
Gregory Rogers and Jenny Larm 
Mark Rosenzweig 
Marc Rysman and Michelle Ephraim 
Nora and Charles Sanders 
Rob and Chrysalyne Schmults 
Marcello and Molly Scippa

“Whenever someone in the Performing Arts 
department has a success with the BEF, I feel 
like a proud parent. When I myself have had a 
success, it helps build me as an educator and 
life-long learner! It is so wonderful when the value 
of Performing Arts on our students’ education is 
recognized and appreciated.” 

~ Kenny Kozol, Performing Arts/Curriculum 
Coordinator 
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors! 
  
$500 - $999 continued 
 
Shal and Jeet Shahani 
Michael and Jennifer Shea 
Amy N. Ship, M.D. and Robert Cohen, M.D. 
Ken and Jamie Smoller 
Robert and Jodi Sokoloff 
Michael and Emily Speicher 
David Steinbergh and Corinna Pringle 
The Sturman Family 
Kevin Taback and Arden Reamer 
Tewksbury Dental Associates 
Donna Treece 
James and Dawn Tringas 
Chinwe Ukomadu and Emily Oken 
Kirsten Waerstad 
Rachel Levy Wexler and Michael Wexler 
Jim Wilson and Diane Pokorny Wilson 
John and Beth Winickoff 

$250 - $499 
 
Gavin Andrews and Lance Rachelefsky 
Anna's Taqueria 
Anonymous 
Gideon Ansell and Mary Rutkowski 
Philippe and Wynne Armand 
Paul Barone 
Jon Bass and Chloe Zera 
Jeff Baum and Gulsun Gul 
Brian Bergstein and Gretchen Heefner 
Doug and Sara Berkson 
Andrew Bernstein and Jacqueline S. Shoback 
Marco and Devorah Bitran 
Andrew Bittner and Leigha Cuniberti 
Michael and Dianne Blau 
Elizabeth Boen and Kevin Orr 
Edward and Steffani Boudreau 
David Breen and Michael Harrington 
Sandy Gadsby and Nancy Brown 
Joy Barwick Burke and Tim Burke 
Jay and Kathryn Campbell Charitable Fund 
Suneer and Sejal Chander 
Hsiu-Lan Chang 
Chul Choi 
Alan Christ and Robin LeWinter 
Joe Cunningham 

Alicia D'Aloia 
Sean Daley and Susan Helms Daley 
Steven Davis and Nick Peterson 
Heather Walsh and Mike DeLucia 
Nada Despotovich Kane 
Michelle Morrissey and Nikheel Dhekne 
Sam and Kha Dickerman 
Jennifer Kritz and Sam Ditzion 
Aaron and Meredith Dunn 
William Fabbri and Ann Goebel-Fabbri 
Carolyn Thall and Aidan Finnan 
Joel Firehammer and Elisabeth Preis 
Ryann Muir and Patrick Fuller 
Charlotte and Stephan Gaehde 
Daniel and Megan Galaburda 
Jeremy and Anna Gall 
Andrea Generaux 
David Golan and Laura Green 
James and Christina Grady 
Lisa and Gregory Grobstein 
Marty Gubar and Rebecca Rhodes 
Larry Guth 
Mitch and Beth Harris 
Miguel Hernan and Sonia Hernandez-Diaz 
Angela Hill 
Stephen Hilt and Greg Fenton

 

District Speech and Language Pathologists 
attending the ASHA National Conference held in 
Boston last fall. 
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$250 - $499 continued

Chima Ikonne 
Stephen and Amy Intille 
Adam Kahn and Kimberly Smith 
Jeonggeun Kang 
Jon and Francie Karlen 
Tom and Kathy Kates 
Jonathan and Jennifer Kerner 
Atif Khan and Janet Li 
Badar Khan and Masarath Haque-Khan 
Barbara E. Kleeman 
Jaehan Koh 
Michael Kutka and Fiona Fennessy 
Holly Deak and Daniel La 
Greg Lawrence and Katie Ryan 
Dana and David Lazowski 
Joshua Lee 
Farron and Sue Levy 
Jeffrey Liebman and Eve Rittenberg 
Nicole and Paul Lipson 
Gabriel Lopez-Calva and Olesya Baker 
John and Linda Louie 
Andrew Lowenstein and Adrienne Fricke 
Alexis Maharam 
Linda Carlisle and Robert Mast 
Cyril McArdle 
William McCormick and Yasuyo Iguchi 
Stephen and Tish Mead 
Anthony and Elizabeth Meyer 
Tom and Jennifer Meyer 
The Miranda-Serret Family 
Alan and Cecily Morse 
Michele Zanini and Ludovica Mottura 
Sinan Muftu and Lynne Brum 
Srini and Nancy Mukundan 
Fabio Noro 
Mark Norris and Alice Shin 
Fergus O'Donoghue and Carolyn Mansfield 

Jon and Robin Orwant 
Jacob Ossar and Mary Landrigan-Ossar 
Caroline and Creighton Page 
Margaret Paget 
Arthur Paquin 
John Porco and Kim Luzzi 
Port Deluxe LLC 
Kelly Quaye 
Daniel and Erica Queen 
Michael and Toby Raybould 
Michael and Linda Roper 
Rotary Club of Rushen & Western Mann 
Sean and Marcy Sacks 
Dr. Meredith Saillant 
Daniel Saltzman and Jennifer Amigone 
Ronnie Sanders 
Philip and Tracy Schroeder 
Aaron Schwartz and Tamar Winter 
Barbara Scotto 
Merav Socolovsky and Ralph Scully 
Manmohan Seth and Supreet Sodhi 
Kathleen Sheehy 
Dr. Sidharta and Jennifer Gangadharan 
Robert Stern and Gail Howrigan 
Ben and Kate Taylor 
Simon Taylor and Irinie Salib 
Alexander Tesov 
Jeffrey and Nancy Teumer 
Philip and Nicola Thompson 
James Treece 
Nathaniel Tucker 
Stewart Uretsky 
Deanne and Tom Urmy 
Victor and Cara Viktorov 
Henry B. Warren and Cornelia W. Brown 

Our 2019 Trivia Bee fundraiser was 
our most successful ever, thanks to 
you, our generous supporters. 
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$250 - $499 continued 
 
Nina and Robert Weeks 
Dr. Robert Weintraub 
Scott and Robin Weisman 
Mona Wiener 
Molly Yancovitz 
Steve and Ginger Yao 
Nick Yoder and Jenny Tam 
Geoffrey and Andrea Young 
 
$100 - $249 
 
AIG Matching Grants Program 
Agnes C. Akwarandu 
Mark Allen and Stefanie Greenfield 
Mark and Allie Allyn 
Amazon Smile Foundation 
Matthew and Kathryn Amory 
Anietie Andy 
Jean Anoh 
Anonymous 
James and Natalia Apelstein 
Christopher and Dianne Arico-Muendel 
Kimberly Arkin 
Meredith Arnold 
Chip Baker and Jennifer Parker Baker 
Rajeev and Rachna Balakrishna 
Bank of America Matching Gifts 
Mark Barer and Shanna Shulman 
Samuel and Marion Batchhelder 
Amy Bayer 
Beacon Orthodontic Associates 
Christopher Beckwith 
David Begelfer and Bette Ann Libby 
Alex Benik and Rebecca Bermont 
Brett Bentson and Emily Case 
Dan Bergman and K. C. Turnbull 
Carl and Barbara Berke 
Brenda Biro 
Asaf and Elizabeth Bitton 
Bernard and Heidi Blotner 
Trimble Augr and Eric Bluman 
Lisa Bodine 
Boeing 

Harry Bohrs and Anne Turner 
Sandip and Ruma Bose 
Seamus Boshell and Jennifer Greene 
Beth Boucher 
Adrienne and Jon-Mychal Bowman 
Boylston Street Dental, LLC 
Alyson and Matthew Bracken 
Robert Brainin and Nicola Kean 
Bob Brauns and Valerie Ball 
Rebecca Brendel 
Ricardo Bianco and Gloria Salazar 
Nat and Sharon Brockmann 
Alan and Keiko Broomhead 
Mark and Kim Buckley 
Ran Canetti and Ronitt Rubinfeld 
Michael and Erica Caplan 
Daniel Centellas 
Mark Chadbourne 
Jessi and Vincent Champion 
Dorothy and Naeem Charles 
Benjie Chen 
Jocelyn Badele and Li Chen 
Valerie Chen 
Judy Cheng 
Ka Ming Cheng and Diana Tsang 
Derrick Choi and Alice Tseng 
Margaret Chu-Moyer 
John and Lynne Chuang 
Chee Yeun Chung and Vikram Khurana 
Kerrianne Ciccone 
Class of 5R 
Sean Clement 

John Ferguson’s Idea Lab Grant commissioned music for 
Brookline’s K-8 Orchestra students, composed by a 
former orchestra member and 2021 Boston Conservatory 
graduate. 



2019 Annual Report 

 

 

Thank You to Our 
Generous Donors! 
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Seth Coe-Sullivan 
Steven M. Cohen and Susan Levin 
David and Stephanie Cohen 
Brian Collins and Barbara Moran 
Greg Collins and Susan Dolphin 
Theodore and Carolyn Colton 
Alisa Conner 
Martin Coster 
Richard Cownie and Lori Landay 
Sara O'Brien and Russell Cox 
Gordon and Wendy Cromwell 
Carlos DaCunha 
Kristina Daglio 
Samantha Daine 
Dana Dalton 
Andrew Dankwerth and Alisa Busch 
David Danning and Nancy Wagman 
Jeff DeGrasse 
Rory Dela Paz and Jane Ellin 
John Dempsey and Mary Scott 
Deep and Charu Deshpande 
Susan Detz 
Dennis and Betsy DeWitt 
Miriam Diamond-Barber 
Christopher Dippel and Christine Santos 
Joseph Ditkoff and Susan Wolf Ditkoff 
Frank Dobbin and Michele Lamont 
Keith Dresser and Jessica Silbey 
Elizabeth Drucker 
Laurent and June Duchesne 
Keith Duclos and Kim Percival 
Kelly Dunham 
Ifeanyi Echeruo 
Matt Eddy and Sarah Pelmas 
Educational Advocates 
Abby Erdmann 
Melina Fan 
Julia Farago 
Kristyn Farahmand 
Michelle Raftery and Jessica Farnham 
Andrew Feldman 
Tanya Figelman 
Richard Fink 

Larry and Marcy Fischer 
James E. Fleming and Linda C. McClain 
Mark Fleming and Rachel Renton 
Christopher Foote and Bonnie Cockman 
Ellen Franco, V.P. 
Taylor and Anna Fravel 
Craig Friedland 
Frank Friedman and Sarah Kianovsky 
Ronne and Irene Friedman 
Domenic and Margot Fronsaglia 
David and Nancy Fulton 
Dave Gacioch 
Matt Gifford and Erin Gately 
Danielle Gillis 
Richard and Julie Gold 
Jeff Golden 
The Goldner Family 
Steven Goldstein and Hui J. Deng 
Roger Grande and Deborah Kacanek 
Kevin Griffin 
Joseph Grossman and Sarah Housman 
Brian and Marci Grossman 
Thea Gudonis 
Cindy Hale 
Nafisa Halim 
Charlotte Hummel Harrison 
Kathleen Hathaway 
Charles Heath 
Jason Hellendrung and Nicole Humblias 
Karen M. Henley and Laurie Goldman 
Maeve Hermida 
Ken Hertz and Sushma Boppana 
Jun Ho and Mary Beth Son 
Leigh and Daisy Hochberg 
Brook Holmberg 
Denise Howard 
Xiao Hu 
Geoff and Jennifer Hunt 
Chidi and Uche Ikonne 
Megan Insco 
Steven Isakoff and Sherri Spear 
Eileen Jennings and family 
Hongxia Jia 
Dan and Sarah Johnson 
Mark Jones 
Marci Joy 
Kathryn Kaminski 
Mustafa Karabas and Ipek Demirsou 
Yomen Karime and Mounir Matraji 
Sydney Kase 
Mark and Kim Katz 
Christopher and Anne-Carina Kelly 
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$100 - $249 continued 
 
Meghan Kennedy Justice 
Danielle M Khoury 
Hyungjung Kim 
Chia-Ying Chuang and Martin King 
Gary King and Catherine Breen 
Stanislaw Knaflewski 
Birgit Knoechel 
Surya and Mini Kolluri 
Lisa Kovoor 
Alexander and Jennifer Kozhemiakin 
Paul and Skye Kramer 
Alison Kulkarni 
Michael and Petia Lannicelli 
Urban and Barbara Larson 
Kenzie and Godwin Lartey 
Linda Leahy 
Seungeun Lee 
Yujin Lee 
Gregory and Kimberly LeTendre 
Thomas Levenson and Katha Seidman 
Karen Levy 
Mark and Dara Lewis 
Jonathan Li and Elaine Yu 
Alexander Liang 
Suny and Yen Liaw 
Seth Lieberman and Julie Wingerter 
Robert and Deborah Lindeman 
Steven Lines and Carey Goldberg 
Katherine Risse & James Lockwood 
Markus Lorenz and Jeniely Gerena 
Mikail Lotia 
Julia Lucas 
Raymond and Theresa Lui 
Thomas and Amy Luster 
Carrie Ly 
Meg Maccini 
Manheim Mack 
Saibal and Riku Maitra 
Miranda Daniloff Mancusi and Peter Mancusi 
Jesse Mandell and Shira Davis 
Michael Manning 
Manish and Kiran Maski 
Craig and Julie Marcus 

Harry S. Margolis and Susan H. Phillips 
Zsolt and Daria Mark 
Christina Martinez 
Lorianne Masuoka 
Sean May 
Kevin McCaffrey 
Michael McGlone 
Guy McPherson and Shannon Hedrick 
Randolph Meiklejohn and Diane Sokal 
Karl Metz 
Mark S. Miller and and Miyuki Tachibana 
Nebojsa Milovic and Jennifer Marlowe 
Jatin Misra 
The Mitnick-Johnson Family 
U Mogor 
Paul and Linda Monach 
Michael Monroe and Lisa Underhill 
Scott M Moore 
Jim Morgan and Michele Baker 
Peggy Morrison 
Lillian Moy-Yee 
Bridget and Philipp Muelbert 
The Mulligan Family 
Stephanie and Andy Mullins 
Tobias and Alisha Nanda 
Saloomeh Nazari 
Sam Nazari 
Brad and Liora Nielsen 
Prince Nnah 
Korina Tazbir and Jaromir Nosal 
Michael and Eileen O'Grady 
Gerry Oster and Lydia Baumrind 
Kei and Tomoko Ouchi 
Alexander and Alison Packard 
Debra Packard 
Felipe Pait and Susanna Stern 
Jeffrey and Pamela Palmucci 
Sarah and Brett Pangburn 
Richard Paquin 
Erik Parena 
Michael and Andrea Parzen 
Tamar Pinto and Gil Rudge 
Jack Pirozzolo and Anne Depew 
David and Sarah Pisacich 
Michael and Judy Platt 
Scot Plotnick and Melissa Hackel 
Megan Poplowski and Joel Pedlikin 
Myrto Kontaxi & John Protopapadakis 
William Provost and Stacey Zelbow 
Fred Quaye 
Thomas and Sarah Reed 
Clint Richmond and Suzanne Federspiel 
Peter Rinnig and Ruth Silverstein 
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$100 - $249 continued 
 
B. Andrew Zelermyer and Daniel L. Romanow 
Adam and Joanne Rose 
John Ross and Megan Sandel 
Chris Russell and Jessica Chicco 
Peter Sacks and Debbie Jacobs 
Sarah Sahni 
Aliza Dash & Nicholas Salzman 
Emma and Mike Samuels 
Thomas and Tania Schlatter 
Richard and Jeannine Schroder 
Lauren Heller and Dwight Schultheis 
Douglas and Alyssa Scott 
Adam and Florencia Segal 
David Seitelman 
Malavika Sheety 
Janet Rankin and Brian Sheldon 
David and Jamie Shushan 
Jonathan Simpson and Marya Cohen 
Victoria Skoler 
Bob Slavin and Marcia Hertz 
Stephen Silverman and Dr. Barbara Sisson 
Christopher Smith and Alysa Doyle 
Julie Smith 
Jerome Spindel 
Kimberley Springer 
Guy and Caroline Staff 
James Startzell 
Lauren Stern 
Jonathan and Leah Stearns 
Ezra and Laura Stillman 
Jim and Susan Stockard 
Min Su 
Kian Tan and Sarah Luchansky 
Fred Taub and Susan Cohen 

David and Carolina Tejedor Meyers 
David and Emily Terry 
Nicholas and Joan Thorndike 
Jordan and Lori Tishler 
Tamyra Toole 
Claudio and Sara Toppelberg 
Victoria Treece 
Joshua and Debra Troderman 
Cynthia Tsao 
Masashi Tsukuda 
Chidinma Ukonne 
Emenike Umunna 
Jonathan Unglaub and Naoko Sugiyama 
Brett Vankoski and Rebecca Vieira 
Caitlin Vaughn 
Clifton Verdieu 
Alison Vinciguerra 
Ronald and Laura Vish 
Lodewijk Voege and Beth Gilligan 
Minh Vu and Susan Shu 
Alex and Althea Waldron 
Matt Walker 
Nicola Walkingshaw 
James Wallace 
Kate Walthall 
Stanley Wang and Angela Lee 
Brent Weil and Lisa Wisman Weil 
Robert Weinberg and Amy Shulman 
John and Erika Alvarez Werner 
Adam Whiton and Yolita Nugent 
Leonard Wholey and Maria Naylor 
Jacob Willig 
Katia Wish 
David Wolfe and Pauline Mak 
Karen Wong 
Meghan Wright 
Tengfei Wu 
Jeffrey Wulfson and Melissa Langa 
Yankee Publishing 
Youngsun Yu 
Dawei Yuan 
George Zahka and Elizabeth Gorman 
Hongtao Zeng and Suping Huang 
Yan Zhang and Huaqing Wang 
Shan Zhou 
Kevin Zhu and Lina Gu  
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Up to $99 
Fatih Adanur 
Ayo Adaramola 
Chinwe Adetula 
Afiong Afuape 
Seong Hoon Ahn 
Dana AlAnsari 
Menachem Altein 
Timothy Alves 
Andrew and Wendy Ames 
David Amiot 
Jennifer Anderson 
John T. Anderson and Rena A. 
 Sokolow 
Barbara Andrews 
Cashman Andrus and Heloiza 
 Barbosa 
Anonymous 
Charles Archibong 
Frances Armstrong 
Geoff Arnold and Ann Carol 
 Grossman 
Gina Arnone 
Ted and Alison Arnstein 
Zaina Arslan 
Lois and Gene Arthur 
Obie and Usha Arthur 
Miriam Aschkenasy 
Autodesk Foundation 
Uloma Azuakolam 
James Bakum and Gioia 
 Perugini 
Alla Balashova 
Moran Bar-El 
Rohan Barrett 
Alexander Barry 
Karen and Chris Bass 
Deb and Andrew Becker 
Michael Bender 
Jana Benscoter 
Lena Berc 

Dr. Donald and Jane Bermont 
Petra and Adrian Bignami 
Edith Biro 
Nathan Blake and Katherine 
 Butler 
Robert and Wanda Blanton 
John and Sarah Boehs 
Chris Boyd and Carin Aquiline 
Sofia Boyer 
Ben and Deborah Bradley 
Reut and Eran Brauner 
Thea Brennan-Krohn 
Karin Breuer 
Linda Brion-Meisels 
Travis Bristol 
Alexandra Brodsky 
Elizabeth Johnson and Alastair 
 Brown 
Joseph Bunke 
Monique Burchard 
Patrick Butler 
Juan Camacho 
Daniel Canniff 
Kathryn Caruso 
Marco Castelli and Elvira Perez 
Miguel Centellas 
Sam Centellas 
Yirui Chen 
Wenming Cheng 
Olena Cherkasky 
Michal and Avi Chesla 
David Chinn 
Yoonjoung Choi 
Siuchi Chong 
Alvan Chorney 
Jenifer Christensen 
Amanda Christlieb 
Isioma Chukwu 
Laura Clarke 
Dominique Clotworthy 
Robb Cohen 
Ofir Cohen 
Jennifer Colbert 
Gus Costa 
Arnaud Costinot and Nadege 
 Plesier 
Mary Lou Crimmins 
Catherine Crowther 
David and Leslie Cubbon 
Barney Cunning 
Josh Currier and Jennifer 
 Snaman 
Charles Cushing 

Ken and Cindy Dantzig 
Jamie Dasque 
James Davis 
Dan DeBonis and Shannon 
 McMullin 
Katie DeLaRosa 
Claudio Demb and Sonia Ufano 
John Dencker and Ruth  Aguilera-    
 Dencker 
Courtney Denitzio 
Sean Derrow 
Denise Devine 
Tim Devine 
Nicholas Devonshire 
John Doench and Catherine 
 Wolf 
Jennifer Donaldson 
Xuehong Dong 
Hillary Doucette 
Marianna and Mike Drootin 
Joshua and Anna Eagle 
Patty Eames 
Eastern Bank Charitable 
 Foundation 
Eleanor Edgett 
Eithne Egan 
Jack Eiferman and Fern Fisher 
Diane Elliott 
Jessica Elliott 
Lorraine Elliott 
Linn Parish Elmes 
Umunna Emenyonu 
Carolyn Emery 
Kemy Emesih 
Silvia Engel 
Curt Eriksen 
Samantha Faden 
Tandy Falala 
Julie Falsioni 
Lan Fang and Weiwen Wang 
Greg and Amy Feldman 
Charles Ferree 
Seth and Melissa Finkelstein 
Ronan Fitzgerald 
Ryan Fitzgerald 
Laura Montgomery and Bob 
 Flaherty 
Holly Flanagan 
David Fleming 
Merrill Forman 
Meredith Forse 
Maria Foster 
Daniel Franchino-Hall 
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Julia Freedson 
Gaelle From 
Kazuki Fukuda 
Josephine Gale 
Suvranu and Kriston Ganguli 
Alisha Garcia 
Rebecca Garrett 
Alexander Gavriel 
Heather Gaylord 
Lucas Gebhart 
Michelle Geller 
Mark Giglietti 
Adam Gittleman 
Ingrid Glassoff 
Sanjay and Valerie Godhwani 
Helle Sachse and Wolfram 
 Goessling 
David Goldberg 
Amy Gonzalez 
Sandra Goroff 
Oded and Alumit Gour-Lavie 
Carl Greco 
Jeffrey Greenberg and Rachel 
 Freedman 
Sam Greene 
Richard and Hildy Grossman 
Jingjing Gu 
Xiaodong Guan 
Kristina Guerin 
Lucile Guillaud 
Lanjiang Guo 
Andy Guttell and Karen  Shashoua 
Jonathan and Valerie Haines 
Brian Haley 
Andrew Halpert and Jane 
 Kanarek 
Lynn Harris 
Marie-Christine Harvey 
Peter Hassan 
Derek and Casey Hatchett 
Yanmei Huang and Lai Ding 
Donna Healey 

Tyson Heilhecker and Jennifer 
 Goodrich 
Sarah Hemphill 
John Hernandez 
Keang Hok 
Dana Hopings 
Yoshie Hoshi 
Tammy Hshieh 
Kevin Hsu 
Du Hua 
Pinzhu Huang 
Anna and Brian Hughes 
Justin Hughes 
Sheila Huxley 
Ashton Imlay 
Trevis Isenberg 
Kazuyoshi Ishigaki 
Michal Jablonski 
Amy S. Mayer & David Jack 
Margaret Jackson 
Joshua Jacobs 
Yael and Jacob Jaffe 
Doug and Hillary Janowski 
Kevin Jernigan & Allison 
 Hastings 
Sungho Jo & Yoonkyong No 
Carolyn Jones 
Michael Jones 
Benham and Van Kahoussi 
Lauren Kalvaria 
Scott Kaplan and Jie Chen 
Stephanie Karger 
Salvia Katsilometes 
Eri Katsuyama 
Suzanne Kee 
Fiona Keen 
Emily Kehne 
Kara Kelley 
Mabel Kelly 
Nikita Khadloya 
Salma Kiani 
David Kim 
So Young Kim 
Sunghwan Kim 
Sang-Wook Kim 
Morgan King 
Tracy Kirby 
Ryne Klauer 
Cynthia Knox 
Hans Kobor 
Mayuko Kohara 
Julie Kosciak 
Kyle Koski 

Jonathan Kralick 
Liz Kurkjian-Henry 
Albert and Michelle L'Etoile 
Margaret Lai 
Jenna Laib 
Cathy Lamrouex 
Joan Lane 
Gwendolyn Larsen 
Hans Laudon 
Paul Lauro-Priestly 
Linda Laws 
Shelagh Leahy 
Sangchul Lee 
Patrick Lee 
Luke Leininger 
Tom W. and Dena Lerra 
Martina Lesperance 
Sharon Lewin 
Ruijian Li and Wei Li 
Yan Li 
Anna and Maxim Lianski 
Jenn Lien 
Wenzhuo Liu 
Jinju Liu 
Steven Llorente 
Amina Lobban 
Justin Lococo 
Andrea Long 
Joseph and Erin Loparo 
Kimberly Loscalzo 
David Lowe and Susan Mann 
Stephen and Kimberley Lubin 
Steve Luby and Kristine Kaczor 
Nampeera Lugira 
Shenglin Luo 
Jason Lynch 
Dan Lyons and Mary Russell 
Li Ma 
Junyan Ma 
Ephraim Machtinger 
Joanne Liautaud & Ted    
 MacLean 
Wendy MacMillan 
Aleksander Madry 
Kristina Maimonis 
Andrew Mairena 
Melissa Mandell 
Donna Marble 
Amy Margalit 
Alexander Martel 
Lorraine Martinez 
Nathaniel and Ashley Mason 
Ann Mayo 



2019 Annual Report 

 

 

Thank You to 
Our Generous 

Donors! 
 
Scott McConnell 
Dave and Maria McDonald 
Jody McDowell 
Kristina Mcelhinney 
Marg McGee 
Kelly McGrath 
Ms. Harriet McGraw 
Vincent McKay 
Jennifer McNutt 
Christina Medina 
Angela Meehan 
Fred and Lili Meisel 
Michael Mello and Lauren Post 
Myles Melnicoff 
David Micley 
Stephen Middaugh 
Ethan Miller 
Michael Miller 
Robert Miller and Jill Winitzer 
Kurtis and Jana Milton 
Keith Moody 
Kazunobu Moriguchi 
Jawad Mourabet 
Rose Cen Moy 
Arthur Murphy 
Kathryn Murphy 
Jacob Murray and Jennifer 
 Azzara 
Brett Nadan-Buresh 
Leonid Naimark and Julia 
Goldberg 
Yael Neeman-Schubert 
Renee Nelson 
Hoa Nguyen 
Jinfei Ni 
Tim and Meryl Nistler 
Mariah and Arthur Nobrega 
Rigobert Noel 
Tara Nolan 
Laura Nooney 
Dan Nordin 
Maya Norton 
Victor Nwanosike 

Obunwa Nwaogbe 
Chima Nwokoro 
Kathleen O'Connell 
David and Daria O'Connor 
Andrea O'Donnell 
Kingsley O'Mensah 
Melissa O'Neill 
Christine Oakley 
Stephen Obeng 
Eyakeno Obot 
Henry and Linda Okun 
On Demand Publishing, LLC 
Lucian Oprea 
Lorenzo Orecchia and Samantha 
 Riesenfeld 
Paul Otten 
Despina Papadeas 
Sookhee Park 
Stephen Parkhurst and Diane 
 Borska 
Craig Parkin 
Joseph Parsio 
Mark Passmore 
Adam Patrick 
Thu Pham & Kim Thi Thi 
 Nguyen 
Megan Pickell 
Laurie Pippitt 
Martin Pollak and Patricia 
 Correa 
Brian Poon and Stephanie 
McAllister 
Walter and Karen Pressey 
Jennifer Raitt 
Stephanie Rampello 
Shayna Rehberg-Paquin 
Linda and Jack Reisman 
Lenae Renier 
Matthew Revis and Mara 
 Littman 
Stephanie Rice 
Joel Rickenbach 
Michael Ritter 
Maria Roby 
Chris and Maria Roche 
James Roseto and Catalina 
 Escalante 
Adam Rosinsky 
Sheldon and Hannah Rosinsky 
Jackie and Lee Rossey 
Jonathan and Jillian Ruby 
Todd Ruddick 
Sarah Rudolph 

Chad Russell 
Ilya Ryaboy 
Steven Ryan 
Mahmoud Sakr and Doaa Hegazy 
Christine and David Sambrano 
Steven Sandiford 
Jonathan and Jean Sandler 
Amanda Sarasua 
Masumi Sasaki 
Sarah B. Satterthwaite 
Ken and Maggie Sawada 
Cheryl Sawin 
Colin Scarffe 
Isaac Schlecht 
Reena Schultz 
Shelley Schwartz 
David Semko 
Vitor Serafim and Juliana Aragaki 
Catherine Shain 
Shuang Shang and Yichun Yan 
Adam Shapiro 
Linna Shedrinsky 
Sarah Shelby Etherton 
Ahnleen Shen 
Gary Shiffman and Marian 
 Garchee Yee 
Kenji Shiga 
Katsuyoshi and Mayuko 
Shimozawa 
Jennifer Shreve 
Marissa Silberstein 
Linda and Harold Simansky 
Sibongile Simelane 
Matthew Sinda 
Hilary Sisk 
Laurence Skelly 
Ian Sklaver 
Jaromir Slama & Julie Green 
Suzanne Slattery 
Merle Slyhoff 
Ginnie Smith and Kathy  Hitchcock 
Bailey Snyder 
Yujun Song 
Norman and Ruth Spack 
Sabina Steede 
Susan Stella 
Terrance Strahan 
Jeremy M Stull 
Lei Su 
Amy Sullivan 
Helene Sussman 
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Tim and Carole Sutherland 
Chris Szymanski 
Amalia Tagaris 
Ann Kamensky and Steve Taub 
Shunsuke Torii 
Jason Troutner 
Igor Tsvetkov 
Heli Tuomi 
Kelly Tynan 
Victor Uchendu Jr. 
Verisk Analytics Matching Gift 

Aleksander Videnovic and 
 Nancy Gracin 
Kristen Von Campe 
Sushrut Waikar and Monica 
 Bharel 
Donghe Wang 
Shaoning Wang 
Timothy Wannier 
Fran Weeks 
Gerald Weinhouse and Sonia 
 Friedman 
James and Jennifer Wells 
Erica and Jay Wilcoxson 
Sarah Williamson and Bree 
 Allen 
Dorothy Wilson 
Susan Winshall 
Sarah Wolozin 
Valerie Womack 
Peter and Amy Wong 
Michael Wood 

Tyler Wooley-Brown 
Gabriella and Simon Worsham 
Jessica Wu 
Yucen Xie 
Qiang Xu and Enwen Wang 
Ken and Kayoko Yamada 
Suiqing Yang and Wenwei Xu 
Ethan Yankowitz and Amy 
 Gwiazda 
Robert and Kim Yee 
Mengting Yu and Zheng Huigan 
Rong Yu 
Chelsea Zarnowski 
Cunyuan Zhang 
Aijun Zhang 
Dong Zhang 
Lidan Zhao 
Huijuan Zhou 
 
 

   

We regret any errors and encourage you to get in touch with us if you have any questions about your gift. 

We invite you to visit our new website, where you will find more details about grants at 
your school, upcoming events, and opportunities to get more involved with the BEF. 
Simply use your phone’s camera to link directly to our website by scanning the QR code 
below or type brooklineeducation.org into your internet browser. 

www.brooklineeducation.org
www.brooklineeducation.org
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Please keep in touch and help spread the word. 

www.BrooklineEducation.org 

P.O. Box 470652 Brookline, MA 02447 

617.232.3846 

bef@brooklineeducation.org 

http://www.BrooklineEducation.org
mailto:bef@brooklineeducation.org
https://www.facebook.com/BrooklineEducation/
https://twitter.com/BrooklineEd
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCvz9gfg16MfYurAAYQBqe6A
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